
April 13, 1989 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on Thursday 

April 13, 1989 at the township municipal building on Hoffman Home Road.  All members 

were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, 

carried.   

 The treasurer’s report was approved with the corrections as follows:  The $7,000 

noted on the report under General Receipts for road turn-back should be deposited in the 

State Account in lieu of the general account, this will be shown on the next treasurer’s 

report.  Also a bill to Claybaugh’s in the amount of $312.00 was approved to be paid. 

These motions were made by Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Wilbur Danner, carried.   

 Bids were opened and were as follows:  

Stones     Valley Quarries   Hanover Lime and Stone  

2A’s     4.15 5.60   4.15  5.65 

2B’s     4.30 5.75   4.85 6.55 

1B’s     6.60 8.05   5.45  6.95 

Anti - skid    4.65  6.10   4.70 6.20 

 Snyder made motion to get 1B’s from Hanover and the rest from Valley, 2
nd

 by 

Danner, carried.   

 Oil - 30,000 gallon E-3  Wilson - $.5880 (F.O.B.) $17,640 

      Wilson - $.5980 (delivered) $17,940 

      Wilson - $.6080 (spread) $18,240 

      Hammaker - $.61 (as directed) $18,300 

 Snyder made motion to award bid to Wilson, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, carried.   

 Huber Smith plans - Marty Miller was present with a 2 - lot sub-division for Route 

97.  Marty has agreed to escrow the permit and negotiate with Lake Heritage Property 

Owners to enter the highway at their entrance.  Received a letter from DER approving the 

sub-division and all necessary sewer permits will have to be secured before it can be 

developed.  Plan was approved by Snyder, 2
nd

 by Danner, with the stipulations in a 

resolution which is attached to the minutes.  Motion carried.   

 A letter was read from Jane Gantz stating that she is resigned her position as auditor 

effective immediately.  Since she was a republican, the republican committee was 

contacted to find a replacement for her.  The committee submitted the name of Doris Moul 

of Lake Heritage.  Secretary to send a letter to Mrs. Moul informing her of her appointment 

as auditor.   

 A letter was read from Penn Dot stating that the bridge on Route 134 will be closed 

shortly after April 1, 1989.   

 Thank you notes were read from:  Gettysburg Senior Center, Littlestown Rec 

Board, Adams County Public Library and the SPCA, for Mt. Joy Township’s annual 

donations to their respective organizations.   

 A petition was presented to the supervisors to add to the Ag-District of Mt. Joy 

Township.  Supervisors will start processing the petition.   

 Junk yards - Letters will be sent to the owners regarding violations and the renewal 

of the licenses.   



 Mr. Robert Gitt questioned the secretary on the amount of interest that is presently 

being obtained on the township funds.   

 Meeting adjourned at 8:45 p.m.  

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


